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We are fortunate to live in Lower Providence!
It is a diverse community with great schools and varied housing 
options.

We are the nexus of many parks including Valley Forge National 
Park, Evansburg State Park, and John James Audubon Center at Mill 
Grove, as well as trails such as the Schuylkill River Trail and 
Perkiomen Trail. Few people know that the 1300-mile-long 
September 11th National Memorial Trail linking the World Trade 
Center, Pentagon, and Flight 93 Memorial passes right through our 
municipality.

Despite these advantages of living in our community, we face 
similar challenges to those of other growing communities. Our 
police station is aging. Large rainfalls are damaging homes and 
infrastructure. Power outages occur during severe storms. 
Pedestrians and bikers cannot safely get to nearby multi-purpose 
trails that interconnect for thousands of miles. Traffic can be heavy 
at times. Electric vehicle infrastructure is needed for charging the 
increasing number of electric vehicles.

Meeting these challenges can make the community stronger 
through:

Modern, accredited police station, ideally with off-grid power

Green spaces when FEMA donates flood lands to the township

Safer routes for bikers and pedestrians to get around the 
township and to nearby parks and trails

Road improvements like a new bridge into Collegeville and 
improved Crawford Road intersection

This year we will release our 10+ year Comprehensive Plan which 
lays out a vision for the township. Our new Township Manager,
E.J. Mentry is building an organization to efficiently deliver high 
quality services to the community.

Looking ahead to 2023, the future is bright in Lower Providence!

Gary Neights
Chair, Board of Supervisors
Lower Providence Township

thThe September 11  National Memorial Trail is a 
1,300-mile multi-use trail connecting the Flight 93 memorial, the 
Pentagon and New York City's Ground Zero that passes right 
through Lower Providence Township.

The route includes Pennsylvania, New York, Maryland, Delaware, 
West Virginia, Virginia and the District of Columbia. Its creation 
was spearheaded by the September 11th National Memorial Trail 
Alliance as a journey of remembrance of the fallen of 9/11 and a 
tribute to first responders. It can be traveled by foot, bike, 
motorcycle or car.

The first leg of the trail runs northwest from the Pentagon 
Memorial, following the Chesapeake & Ohio Canal National 
Historical Park to the Great Allegheny Passage at Cumberland, MD. 
It links to the Flight 93 memorial via a rail right-of-way from 
Garrett, PA. The second leg extends east from the Flight 93 
memorial to New York City's
National September 11
Memorial, piggybacking
along manyrail-trails and
community trails in
Pennsylvania and New
Jersey. The third leg,
from New York City to the
Pentagon Memorial, follows
the East Coast Greenway
south through five states.

Hundreds of partners —
both big and small,
public and private —
made the vast triangle trail
connectivity possible.

For more information and
an interactive map, visit
https://www.911trail.org.

September 11th
Memorial Trail

From the Chair
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Lower Providence
Township
Citizens Portal

Apply for a
New Permit

Search For An Existing
Permit Application

and resume by November 18,2022 to:
Lower Providence Township
Attn: Denise Walsh
100 Parklane Drive
Eagleville, PA 19403
or dwalsh@lowerprovidence.org

Please indicate which group is of interest
to you. Each group typically holds one evening
meeting per month. Term lengths range from
three to five years, depending on the
board or commission.

Details and meeting schedules can be found at 
the “Boards and Commissions” link on the 
Township website, lowerprovidence.org.

ADMINISTRATION OFFICE
100 Parklane Drive
Eagleville, PA 19403
610-539-8020
610-539-6347 (fax)
www.lowerprovidence.org

Hours:
Monday through Friday
8:00 am  4:30 pm

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
Gary Neights, Chair
gneights@lowerprovidence.org

Cara Coless, Vice Chair
ccoless@lowerprovidence.org

Dr. Janine Darby
jdarby@lowerprovidence.org

Peter MacFarland
pmacfarland@lowerprovidence.org

Jason Sorgini
jsorgini@lowerprovidence.org

Board of Supervisors meetings:
First & third Thursdays of the month at 7:00 p.m.

IMPORTANT CONTACTS
Police/Fire/Ambulance....................................911
Police Non-Emergency....................610-539-5901
Fire Marshal/Emergency Manager .610-635-3546
Firehouse Voicemail........................610-539-5408
Hall Rental.......................................610-539-9084
www.lpfire.com
Ambulance Business Office.............610-539-8465
www.medic322.com
Library.............................................610-666-6640
Sewer Authority..............................610-539-6161
Tax Collector ...................................610-666-1980
Methacton School District ..............610-489-5000

"LIKE" us on Facebook
Facebook.com/LowerProvidenceTownship
Follow us on Twitter @LowerProvTwp
Follow us on Instagram - 
lowerprovidencetownship

COMMUNITY ACCESS
CHANNEL
Comcast Channel 28
Verizon Channel 42

FEEDBACK
We welcome your comments; if you'd like to send 
us your feedback, please email us at 
admin@lowerprovidence.org

PHOTO POLICY
Photos may be taken of individuals enrolled in our 
programs, attending Township events and using 
Township facilities.  Please be aware that the 
images are for Township use only and may be 
used in future promotional material.

THANK YOU!
We are grateful to those businesses that support 
the newsletter.  Our advertisers make it possible 
to provide the newsletter to residents and 
businesses at a greatly reduced cost.

2022 MEETING SCHEDULE

PERMITTING NOW AVAILABLE ONLINE

2022 Administration Office Closures

Unless otherwise noted below, meetings are 
held in the Township Administration Building, 
100 Parklane Drive, Eagleville, PA. The Board 
of Supervisors meetings are also accessible 
virtually via Zoom. Those without computer 
access can attend virtual meetings via phone. 
For phone-in instructions, call 610-539-8020.  
Meeting schedule, agendas, minutes and 
meeting videos are posted to 
www.lowerprovidence.org.

Board of Supervisors
First & third Thursday of the month
at 7:00 p.m.

Environmental Advisory Council
Third Monday of the month at 7:00 p.m.

Library Board of Trustees
(Library board room, 50 Parklane Drive)
Third Monday of the month at 7:00 p.m.

Parks and Recreation Board
Third Tuesday of the month at 7:00 p.m.

Planning Commission
Fourth Wednesday of the month at 7:00 p.m.

Sewer Authority
(Sewer Authority meeting room
20 Parklane Drive)
Second Monday of the month at 4:30 p.m.

Zoning Hearing Board
Fourth Thursday of each month at 7:00 p.m.

View Meeting Videos
You can view rebroadcasts of meetings on the Township website, 
www.lowerprovidence.org.

In the Citizen Action Center on the home page, click on “Agendas & 
Minutes” to find the meeting videos.

Columbus Day .....................Monday, Oct. 10
Veterans' Day .........................Friday, Nov. 11
Thanksgiving Holiday........Thursday, Nov. 24

& Friday, Nov. 25
Christmas Holiday..................Friday, Dec. 23

& Monday, Dec. 26

............................................

........................................

OPPORTUNITIES TO SERVE ON TOWNSHIP BOARDS
The Board of Supervisors is looking for 
qualified Township residents who want to 
contribute to the quality of living in Lower 
Providence. The Board
will be making appointments to the 
Environmental Advisory Council, Library 
Board of Trustees, Parks and Recreation 
Board, Planning Commission, Sewer 
Authority, Uniform Construction Code 
Appeals Board, Vacancy Board, and Zoning 
Hearing Board.

If you believe you have the education and 
experience to contribute to one of these 
groups and are interested in serving your 
community, please send a letter of interest 

MEETING VIDEOS

NEW! Convenient Online Permitting Portal 
Now Available

We're excited to announce that the 
Township has further streamlined our 
permitting process, making it even easier 
for you to obtain a permit. You can now 
submit applications, track, pay for and 
receive permits completely online. You 
don't have to make a trip to the Township 
Building - you can complete the process at 
any time, day or night, from the 
convenience of your home or office.  

The online permitting portal can be 
accessed from the Citizen Action Center on 
the home page of the Township website, 
lowerprovidence.org. For those who prefer, 
paper permit applications are still being 
accepted and can be submitted via email or 
in-person. 

Please be aware that the majority of 
construction and home improvement projects 
require a permit. Not sure if you need a 
permit?
Visit: https://www.lowerprovidence.org/
code-enforcement/pages/do-i-need-permit
for more information.
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ForgeHospitality.com/Careers

FORGE YOUR OWN PATH
Looking for a spark

of personal flare
to join our team.

Over 9,000 Homes see these ads!
Call 610-265-6277 to advertise your business or organization.
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WELCOME NEW EMPLOYEE

COMMUNITY AWARD NOMINATIONS
The Lower Providence 
Township Board of Supervisors 
is accepting nominations for 
the annual Citizen, Volunteer 
and Business of the Year 
awards. If you have a friend, 
neighbor, relative or business 
that you feel meets any of the 
criteria below, complete a 
nomination form and return it 
to the Township by November 
14, 2022.

The Citizen of the Year Award 
is presented annually to an 
individual who has made 
exceptional contributions to 
Lower Providence Township. 
The selection committee looks 
for an individual who, among 
other attributes, continually 
gives of his or her time, 
dedication and talents to the 
betterment of the local 
community.

The Volunteer of the Year 
Award is presented annually to 
an individual, group or 
organization who has 
performed outstanding service 
to the community. The award 
recognizes the inspiring efforts 
of volunteers and the selection 

After an extensive executive search, 
Kristin Maas has been selected as the 
Township's new Director of Human 
Resources (HR). She joined the 
Township on August 1, 2022.

committee looks for individuals 
who demonstrate commitment, 
service, creativity, and 
cooperation in their volunteer 
capacity.

The Business of the Year Award 
recognizes a business that has 
promoted and inspired the 
business community through its 
leadership, example and 
investment in Lower 
Providence Township.

Nomination forms are available 
on the Township website, 
lowerprovidence.org (enter 
“Awards” in the search bar) or 
at the Township Administration 
Building. For more information, 
contact Denise Walsh, 
dwalsh@lowerprovidence.org.

Kristin Maas, Director of Human Resources

Kristin has over 20 years 
of HR experience, most 
recently as Senior HR 
Administrator with 
Montgomery Township. 
A seasoned HR 
professional, she has a 
diverse background in all 
areas of human 
resources, including 
employee compensation; 
pension and benefit 
administration; 
recruitment/talent 
acquisition; 
employee/labor 
relations; policy 
implementation; 
organizational training 
and development; safety 
and wellness programs, 
and technology.

Kristin holds a bachelor's 
degree in Communicative 
Disorders and earned her 
professional certification 
in HR. Bringing a 
commitment to 
performance excellence, 
she is a valuable addition 
to the Township team. 
Welcome Kristin!

PROPERTY TAX REBATE PROGRAM

Property Tax
Rebate Program
On May 24, 2022, the 
Methacton School Board voted 
to approve Resolution 22-02. 
This resolution provides tax 
relief for qualifying individuals 
based on Chapter 13 (Senior 
Citizens Property Tax and Rent 
Rebate Assistance) of the 
Taxpayer Relief Act, Act 1 of 
Special Session 2006, 53 P.S. 
§6926.1301, et seq.

Who is eligible?
A person who files a claim for 
property tax rebate or rent 
rebate in lieu of property taxes 
under the Act and, during the 
2021 calendar year

was at least sixty-five (65) 
years of age, or whose 
spouse (if a member of the 
household) was at least sixty-
five (65) years of age,

was a widow or widower and 
was at least fifty (50) years of 
age, or

was a permanently disabled 
person eighteen (18) years of 
age or older.

How do I apply for the rebate?
Individuals must complete and 
be approved for the 
Pennsylvania State Rebate 
Program. Once you have been 
approved under the state 
program, complete the 
Methacton School District 
application.

Links to both applications can 
be found at: 
https://www.methacton.org/
Page/965

Mail the Methacton School 
District application to:
Methacton School District
Business Office  Tax Rebate
1001 Kriebel Mill Road
Eagleville, PA 19403-1048

Individuals with questions may 
contact the District's business 
office at 610-489-5000, ext. 
15081 or send e-mail 
correspondence to 
information@methacton.org.
Tax-related questions should be 
directed to the Lower 
Providence Tax Collector, 
Michael Deal,
610-666-1980.

New Director of Human Resources Joins Township Team



5PLEASE SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS · TO ADVERTISE CALL 610-265-6277 FALL 2022 NEWS



WWW.LOWERPROVIDENCE.ORG6 PLEASE SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS · TO ADVERTISE CALL 610-265-6277

DEVELOPMENT NEWS

ON-GOING CONSTRUCTION / 
RECENT COMPLETION

Enclaves at Evansburg
DeLuca Homes of Bucks County is 
underway with this project, which is to 
include 24 small-lot single homes in a tract 
connecting Evansburg Road and Ridge Pike. 
The homes have been completed and some 
site work details remain to be completed.

Crawford Estates
37 Crawford Road
There are to be eight lots, six of them being 
new. This project adjoins the intersection 
of Park Ave./Crawford Rd./Eagleville Rd., 
site of proposed intersection 
improvements. Most of the homes have 
been completed and are occupied. 

306 Level Road /Creekview Estates
This project for seven new single-family 
homes on a cul-de-sac, in between 
Arrowhead Elementary School and the 
Woods at Providence (Stella's Way) has 
begun. All the lots have been sold and 
built. Few items to be completed before 
final paving. 

Arrowhead Elementary
Methacton School District has constructed 
a new Arrowhead Elementary School 
building on the site of the old school, 232 
Level Road. The new building features 
enhanced traffic circulation, stormwater 
management and modernized construction 
systems.  

Eagleville Elementary School
Eagleville recently completed their 
extensive entrance, façade and 
heating/cooling system renovations.

Moscariello at Crosskeys
This is a mixed-use project consisting of 
three buildings along Ridge Pike that will 
combine retail and office space with 
townhouse living above. There will also be 
30 townhouses constructed interior to the 
site near Crosskeys Road. Townhouse 
construction by D.R. Horton has begun as 
has work on the mixed-use buildings along 
Ridge Pike. Several of the townhomes have 
been sold. 

Montgomery County EOC 
Development
This is the construction of a new 21,950 SF 
building for the County Coroner and a new 
22,200 SF Archives Building. Construction 
has been progressing rapidly. 

Gambone Family Development
This is a nine-lot single family home 
development on Woodland Avenue, near 
the ball fields and Woodland Elementary 
School.  Slavi Builders has purchased the 
development and has begun demolition of 

the existing structures.  Site work will begin 
shortly. 

Bud's Bar
The long-awaited work on the former Bud's 
Bar at Egypt Road and Park Avenue is 
underway. Initially, the new owner is 
restoring the top two floors into four 
apartments. The ground floor is to be 
renovated into a commercial use once a 
tenant has been obtained.

Nudy's Diner
Nudy's Diner is converting the former TD 
Bank, at the corner of Egypt and Pawlings 
Road, into a local branch of the successful 
regional chain. There is outdoor sitting 
planned. Work is proceeding quickly, and 
anticipated opening is early fall. 

Chipotle
The former Qdoba's on South Trooper 
Road is becoming a new Chipotle's. This 
location will use a model for expedited pick 
up. 

Pat's Pizza
Another regional chain is moving into the 
former Bertucci's next door to Chipotle in 
Audubon Square. This restaurant will also 
include outdoor seating.

Eagleville Taphouse
The former Eagleville Tavern at Ridge Pike 
and Eagleville Road has a new owner who 
has spruced up the tavern and just started 
operating. 

Wame Mediterranean
Near the Collegeville bridge, Wame 
Mediterranean restaurant has completed 
their conversion of the former pizza 
restaurant and features outdoor dining. 

PLANS UNDER REVIEW:

Branca 420 Church Road
A subdivision plan has been submitted for 
review after an appeal was granted by 
Common Pleas Court. Presently, the plan 
shows 25 lots and has been reviewed by 
the Township Planning Commission, prior 
to consideration by the Board of 
Supervisors in August and September. 

Shannondell Phase III
The next series of buildings for the 
residential portion of Shannondell have 
been submitted for review. Phases I, II, and 
the Meadows from the original five phases 
of the approved master plan have been 
constructed. The Board of Supervisors will 
be considering in September.

BrightView Landscaping
BrightView Landscaping is proposing to use 
their Lower Providence location on North 
Park Avenue as a model for innovative 
sustainable energy design for their 300 
locations across the country. The proposal 
involves construction of solar arrays to 
generate the energy for their trucks, 
estimating vehicles, and equipment. They 
are also proposing to reconstruct buildings 
on the site to make it more efficient and 
attractive. BrightView was scheduled to go 
to the Zoning Hearing Board in August and 
tentatively the Planning Commission in 
September. 

Tidal Wave Car Wash
Tidal Wave Car Wash is proposing a new 
facility just west of Lidl Supermarket in the 
2600 block of Ridge Pike. The proposal has 
received conditional use and Zoning 
Hearing Board approval. Plans are being 
further developed and then will proceed 
through land development this fall.

Development Projects: Underway & Under Review

Please check the 
Planning and 
Development page 
on the website, 
lowerprovidence.org, 
or call the 
Community 
Development 
Department at
610-635-3521 for 
details and updates. 
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610-632-7356
https://www.odonnellroofingco.com/franklin-maps · PA/NJ/DE

Residential & Commercial Roofing
Stucco Remediation
Windows/Skylights/Siding/Gutters
Historic Restoration & Metal Roof Specialists
Solar Installation
Senior Citizen Discount

O’Donnell Roofing Co. has 
been providing commercial 
and residential roofing, siding, 
and carpentry to Delaware 
County and the Main Line 
area since 1924. PAHIC#008425

Financing
Available

0% 
Subject To Credit ApprovalCO.OOFING R 

DONNELLO’ 
1924S I N C E 
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CONGRATULATIONS!
In 2022, the LPPD had two officers 
transition into retirement.  We wish both 
Officer Bob Cable and Officer Reggie Nealy 
the very best and thank them for their 
years of dedicated service to Lower 
Providence Township.  

Officer Bob Cable retired after almost 35 
years of service. Bob graduated from 
Pottstown High School in 1979, where he 
wrestled and played football. He received 
his Associates Degree in Police Science 
from the Montgomery County Community 
College in 1983. He continued his 
education and obtained his Bachelor of 
Science degree in Criminal Justice from 
West Chester University in 1985. 
Immediately following his graduation, he 
attended the Montgomery County Police 
Academy and graduated from the program 
in December of 1985.

POLICE DEPARTMENT NEWS
WELCOME!
The Lower Providence Township Police 
Department has welcomed two new patrol 
officers, Kyle Hirsch and Melanie Faddis.

Officer Kyle Hirsch was born and raised in 
the northeast section of Philadelphia. He 
graduated from Franklin Towne Charter 
High School in 2010 and continued his 
education at Lock Haven University. In 
2015, Kyle graduated with a Bachelor of 
Science in Business Administration. After 
graduation, he worked as a national 
accounts manager with Univest Capital, 
then left the private sector after three 
years to pursue a career in law 
enforcement. In February 2020, he was 
hired as a police officer with the City of 

Philadelphia and was assigned to the 35th 
District. In June 2021, Kyle left Philadelphia 
for a position with the Douglass Berks 
Police Department. During his time with 
both the Philadelphia Police and Douglass 
Berks Police, Officer Hirsch distinguished 
himself and earned the praise of his 
colleagues and supervisors. Officer Hirsch 
and his wife, Brittany, have two children.

Officer Melanie Faddis was born and 
raised in Coatesville. While in high school, 
she moved to Downingtown and graduated 
from Henderson High School in 2013. After 
high school, she attended West Chester 
University where she studied education. On 
June 8, 2016, Officer Faddis graduated 
from the Delaware County Municipal Police 
Academy and took a position as a 
Correctional Officer with the Chester 
County Prison. In 2018, she was hired as a 
part-time police officer with Valley 
Township. In 2019, Officer Faddis was 
offered a full-time position as a patrol 
officer with West Vincent Township Police 
Department in Chester County. During her 
time with the West Vincent Township, she 
was a use of force instructor and highly 
regarded by her peers and supervisors.

Officer Reginald (Reggie) Nealy retired 
from the Lower Providence Township 
Police Department after 31 years of 
dedicated service.

Officer Nealy was sworn in as a police 
officer with the Lower Providence 
Township Police Department on April 8, 
1991. He graduated from Daniel Boone 
High School and attended West Chester 
University where he obtained his degree. 
He went onto become a graduate of the 
Pennsylvania State Police Academy, where 
he served as vice-president of his class. 
Prior to Lower Providence Township Police 
Department, Officer Nealy was employed 
with the West Chester University 
Department of Public Safety.

Bob began his law enforcement journey in 
1985 serving as a seasonal patrolman with 
the Wildwood Crest, New Jersey Police 
Department. A short time later, he was 
hired by the Schuylkill Township Police 
Department, where he stayed until joining 
Lower Providence in June of 1987. For 13 
years, Bob distinguished himself as a 
tactical sniper, first for the Lower 
Providence Township Police Special 
Operations Unit and then with the 
consolidated regional tactical team, the 
Central Montgomery County Emergency 
Response Team.

A recipient of six Distinguished Unit 
Citations for the performance of his duties, 
Bob was also awarded several Letters of 
Commendation and received numerous 
letters of appreciation from citizens 
throughout his career.

Throughout his career, Officer Nealy served 
in the Patrol Division, the Traffic Safety 
Unit, and the Detective Division. He was a 
founding member of the department's 
Motorcycle Unit and served several years 
on the Central Montgomery Special 
Weapons and Tactics Team as an Element 
Leader and range instructor. Additionally, 
he served as a firearms instructor, taser 
instructor, CPR/First Aid instructor, and was 
a certified Active Shooter Response 
Instructor.

Over the years, Officer Nealy received 
numerous letters of commendation, 
Distinguished Unit Citations and a 
Commendation of Merit.

Officer Melanie FaddisOfficer Kyle Hirsch
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Over 9,000 Homes see these ads!
Call 610-265-6277 to advertise your business or organization.

INDOOR RANGE

INSTRUCTOR / LESSONS & CLASSES

GUN STORE

7 lane 15-Yard with real life distances for your
Handgun, Rifle, and Shotgun shooting practice.

New Shooter Lessons, Cleaning Classes, Utah Concealed Carry 
Permit, Tactical First Aid, Defensive Pistol, Home Defense Handgun,

Reloading, RLEIA Handgun Qualification, Act 235, Shot Tec Simulator,
Tactial Sporting Rifle, Women on Target, USCCA, Law Seminars

Guns, Ammunition, Cleaning Supplies, Holsters, Cases, Magazines, 
Reloading Supplies including PC Bullets & Better Bullets 

manufactured on-site, Silencers, NFA Items - Silencer Shop Kiosk!

GUNSMITHING ON-SITE

KING SHOOTERS SUPPLY
RANGE & TRAINING CENTERRANGE & TRAINING CENTER

RANGE RENTAL COUNTER!MEMBERSHIPS AVAILABLE!

We Buy Guns—Buy-Sell-Trade
Licensed by Federal, State, and Local Government

Your Local Source Since 1994 · Deal with Us, Deal With Confidence

346 E CHURCH RD, KING OF PRUSSIA PA 19406   610-491-9901
MONDAY—FRIDAY 10AM-8PM, SATURDAY 10AM-6PM, SUNDAY NOON-6PM

JU BETTY BRITE CLEANERS
Same Day Service, Tailoring, and Alterations

610-635-0300
2828 Ridge Pike | Trooper, PA 19403

Shirt Laundering, Households,
Wedding Gowns, Suede & Leathers

Plant on Premises

Owners Sang & Soo Ju

Mon~Fri: 8 am - 6 pm
Sat: 9 am - 3 pm
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POLICE DEPARMENT NEWS
Preparation & Preparedness

LPPD officers receive a variety of training 
throughout the year that may be elected or 
mandatory. This year, one of their 
mandatory trainings involved de-escalation 
tactics and active shooter response training 
that was held at the Chester County Public 
Safety Training Campus.  Our department 
recognizes the need for this essential 
training and understands the importance 
of preparation and preparedness.  Each 
officer completed several scenarios with 
tactical skills they learned and exercised 
de-escalation approaches.

In July, the LPPD Command Staff met with 
Methacton School District administrators, 
members of the Pennsylvania State Police, 
and Cardinal Point Security Group to 
collaborate and develop an active shooter 
response/critical incident management 
guide.  This guide will be used as a tool for 
increased preparation and preparedness, 
should such an unfortunate event ever take 
place.

Improving Bus Safety

Due to unforeseeable circumstances, 
BusPatrol's start date was delayed, but the 
program will begin this fall. BusPatrol 
partnered up with Methacton School 
District to reduce bus violations from 
occurring and increase safety within our 
community. The buses will be equipped 
with cameras inside and outside the school 
bus. These cameras will be able to capture 
illegal passing of school buses, along with 
other violations and decrease bullying that 
may occur while students are on the bus.

See Something, Say Something

If you see something suspicious, citizens should always 
call their local law enforcement or 9-1-1 immediately.  
Don't wait, time is of the essence! When you call to 
report suspicious activity, it is helpful to report the 
following…

Provide a brief description of the suspicious 
activity

Date, time, and location of the suspicious activity

Physical identifiers of anyone you observed

Description of vehicles and license plates

Information about individuals or vehicles last 
direction of travel

Your name and contact information (optional)

By reporting suspicious activity to your local law 
enforcement, you help protect yourself, your 
neighbors, and your community.  If you see something, 
say something.
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Over 9,000 Homes see these ads!
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610-676-0040
2795 Egypt Road

Audubon, PA
www.commonwealthautotags.com

AUTO  TAGS LLC.

• COMMONWEALTH •

3832 Germantown Pike, Collegeville, PA 19426

610-489-7525 · www.MarcoMotorsInc.com

Volvo Specialists
Foreign & Domestic Auto Repairs
PA State & Emmission Inspection

Computer Diagonstics
4 Wheel Alignments

Fax: 610-489-0281 · MarcoMotorsInc@gmail.com

Hours: Monday thru Friday · 8am - 5pm

Don’t Fall for the “next day” Install!
Always get at least 2 estimates.

www.TheEnergyExperts.com

$250
Save!

Off any heater installation!
Good through 12/31/2022

May not be combined with other offers.

A 20% blend of
refined soybean oil &

Ultra Low Sulfur Heating Oil.

610-948-3666
610-326-9881
610-935-9551

800-20-ENERGY
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th100  year Anniversary of
Fire Prevention Week

FIRE DEPARTMENT NEWS
RACE ROUTE - The Montgomery County Hero Fund 5K run and 
walk benefit will be held on Sunday, October 2, 2022 starting at 
10:30 a.m.  Residential traffic will be monitored during the race but 
road closures and travel delays should be expected. The race will 
begin at the Lower Providence Fire Department. Participants will 
start on East Mount Kirk Ave., travel towards Elizabeth Dr., up Sky 
Dr. to Church Rd., through Eskie Park and onto Soni Dr., down 
Deerfield Dr. to Martha Ln., Long Meadow Rd. and onto Killington 
Court towards the cul-de-sac, then onto Walker Ln., back onto 
Church Rd. to Providence Rd. and return on East Mount Kirk Ave. to 
finish at LPFD.

For more information go to 
https://runsignup.com/Race/PA/Norristown/
5KBrewsBarbeque

THFRIDAY OCTOBER 14  — 6PM TO 9PM
LOWER PROVIDENCE FIRE COMPANY ANNUAL FIRE PREVENTION WEEK OPEN HOUSE

Today’s homes burn faster than ever. You may have as 
little as two minutes (or even less time) to safely escape 

a home fire from the time the smoke alarm sounds. 
Your ability to get out of a home during a fire depends 

on early warning from smoke alarms and advance 
planning. Join us on Friday Oct. 14th for our annual 

Open House, to learn more about the volunteers and 
equipment that protect the township. Learn how to 

protect your home from fire. Take the opportunity to 
talk to our members and see how you can help by 
becoming a valued member of our department.

VOLUNTEER WITH US TODAY!
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Fast  ~  Affordable  ~  Delicious

www.speckschicken.com
610-489-2110

DE MEDIO’S
BUILDING MAINTENANCE +30

Years of
Service!

REFERENCES
AVAILABLE

FULLY INSURED
FREE ESTIMATES

www.JDeMedio.com
Based in Collegeville - Serving the Route 422 Corridor

Complete Commercial &
Industrial Janitorial Service

Owner Supervised Staff Floor Waxing & Refinishing
No Job Too Small or Large Carpet Cleaning - Upholstery Cleaning
Affordable Rates/Great Value Weekly-Monthly-Yearly-Contracts

610-454-1450
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2022 Road Improvement Project 

PUBLIC WORKS REMINDERS
Fall Cleanup Reminder
Leaves, lawn clippings and small branches are collected by J.P. Mascaro & Sons 
every Wednesday, year-round.

Please note that there is a 10 bag or bundle limit per collection.

Place yard waste in containers with lids or compostable paper bags (available at 
local home improvement stores). Do not use plastic bags or tape. Twigs and tree 
branches should be cut to three-foot lengths and tied in bundles weighing no more 
than 50 lbs. Tree roots and tree stumps cannot be collected; branches can be no 
more than three inches in diameter. Christmas trees are permitted; please make 
sure all decorations are removed.

Vacuum leaf collection is offered as a premium service at an additional cost.
Call J.P. Mascaro, 1-800-432-1616 for pricing and details.

Germantown Pike

Montgomery County: 610-275-2368

Yerkes Road

Route 422

Trooper Road

River Road

Ridge Pike

Pawlings Road

Park Avenue

Level Road - Between Ridge Pike & Yerkes Rd

Evansburg Road

Egypt Road

Eagleville Road

Audubon Road

   PennDOT:  1-800-349-7623

State and county roads are plowed by their own crews:  

The Public Works Department is dedicated 
to the safety of all of our residents. Snow 
removal is a tedious and time-consuming 
job and your patience during a snow/ice 
event is appreciated. Our crews are 
responsible for over 90 miles of roads 
within the Township and they work many 
hours under very difficult conditions to 
keep motorists safe. The top priority is 
keeping main roads open.As soon as all 
major roads are clear, equipment is moved 
immediately to residential areas with those 
streets carrying the lowest volume - cul-de-
sacs and dead-end streets  being the last 
plowed.

It is almost impossible to keep snow from 
being deposited at driveways during 
plowing, so, if possible, wait to shovel until 
the Township is finished plowing. If you do 
clear your driveway before the street is 
completed, put snow to the right so the 
plow can push the snow away from your 
driveway. Also, clearing an area on the side 
of the driveway from which the plow 
approaches will provide an area for the 
snow to unload before it reaches your 
driveway.

Looking Ahead To Winter Weather

Sidewalks - Township 
ordinance requires that a 
pathway at least 30 inches 
wide be cleared on the 
sidewalk within 48 hours 
after it stops snowing. In 
the event of ice or sleet, 
sidewalks should be 
covered with salt or 
similar materials. Please 
do not shovel or blow 
snow into the street.

Fire Hydrants - You can perform a 
valuable public service by clearing any fire 
hydrants near your home during and after 
a snowstorm. In an emergency, every 
second matters. Fire hydrants that are 
blocked, concealed or difficult to access 
can impede emergency response. Thank 
you!

It's possible that some residential 
mailboxes will be damaged during a 
snowstorm. If damage is caused by snow or 
ice hitting the mailbox or due to 
deteriorated materials, repair or 
replacement is the responsibility of the 
resident. 

When a Mailbox Is Damaged… The Township's road improvement 
program continued this year with the 
paving of 13 streets. The contract for the 
2022 project was awarded to Glasgow, 
Inc., the low bidder. The project was 
coordinated with the Township's Sewer 
Authority to include additional roads 
where sewer lines had been replaced.

Included this year were:

Alexandra Drive
Amy Drive
Baker Street
Caswell Avenue
Fourth Street
Hillside Avenue
Jamestown Circle
Jennifer Lane
Lexington Lane
Roanoke Circle
Sunnyside Avenue
Vincent Drive
Walker Lane

If it is believed that the 
damage is the result of 
direct contact with a 
plow truck, please call 
the Public Works 
Department (610-635-
3525) after the storm has 
subsided and within 48 
hours and we will 
evaluate the damage to 
determine responsibility.
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& Custom Drapery, Inc.
ina's, Cleaners, Tailors

Proudly Serving Our Community Since 1973
Proud Military & Police Supporter

Mon to Fri 8:30 - 7 · Sat 9 - 5 · Sun Closed

3911 Ridge Pike 484-902-8931 P
Collegeville, PA 19426 610-564-2129 C
(Next to Austin's Beverage) idressa@aol.com

Appointments Arranged

Expires December 31, 2022.
Restrictions apply. Call for details.

COMMERCIAL & RESIDENTIAL

1032 S. Park Ave., Audubon, PA

EMERGENCY SERVICES

FOLLOW US ON 

PANICS ¦ MASTER KEY SYSTEMS

SALES ¦ REKEYING ¦ DEADBOLTS

CUT & PROGRAM CAR KEYS

HARDWARE & Locksmith
THE KEY TO YOUR SECURITY

215-855-6876
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CARING & SHARING

LIBRARY NEWS

Please join us in brightening the holidays 
for deserving Township families.

Food donations, monetary contributions, 
grocery store gift cards, and Angel Tree 
gifts are ways you can be a part of the 
Caring and Sharing program and help less 
fortunate families in our community during 
the holiday season.

Food donations can be dropped off at the 
Township Administration Building, 
weekdays, 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  For the 
holiday meal baskets, the following items 
are requested:

Canned goods:  Corn, green beans, 
peas, yams, fruit, soups, baked beans

Pantry items:  Instant mashed potatoes, 
scalloped potatoes, pasta, pasta sauce, 
rice, macaroni and cheese

Desserts:  Pudding mix, Jell-O mix, 
cookies, cake mix and icing, brownie mix

Beverages:  Juice, coffee, hot chocolate 

The Angel Tree will be located in the lobby 
of the Administration Building after 
Thanksgiving.

Choose a wish card from the tree, purchase 
the gift requested and return it unwrapped 
(or in a gift bag).  Please remember to 
attach the wish card to the gift to make 
sure it is given to the correct family and 
family member.

The Township also accepts donations of 
new or gently worn coats, hats, mittens 
and gloves during the fall and winter 
months. For details on the Caring & 
Sharing Program, please call 610-635-3543. 
Thank you for your generosity!

Angel Tree
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RedeemerBFC.org

Audubon Family Dental
Family / Cosmetics / Implants

Dr. Raji Ganesh, DMD
Dentist 2785 Egypt Rd.

Audubon, PA 19403
tel. (610) 631-5800

info@audubonfamilydental.com
www.audubonfamilydental.com

Modern Dentistry with Gentle Care

CELEBRATING 36 YEARS OF EXCELLENCE IN EDUCATION & QUALITY CARE FOR CHILDREN!

WEEKLY TUITION RATES
INFANTS - $330

TODDLERS - $320
3YRS, 4YRS & 5YRS - $300

Part Time - $270

1 WEEK  or 
WEEKLY TUITION FOR NEW,

FULL TIME STUDENTS

FREE $10 OFF

With this ad. Must enroll by 11/30/2022

Before & After School Care Busing to Methacton School District

Infants from 6 Weeks through Kindergarten

Keystone Stars 2 Center

Every Classroom, Play Yard and Parking Area - 8 Foot Fencing
KEYSCAN High Security Building - Closed Circuit Monitoring in

Curriculums include Music, Fine Arts and Daily Computer Time

Elementary and Special Education for Preschool, Pre-K and Kindergarten
Teachers Degreed and Certified in Early Childhood,

Dual Licensed - Dept. of Education and Dept. of Welfare

“TADPOLES COMMUNICATION SYSTEM”
(Teachers communicate direct thru parents email

with pictures, lesson plans & much more!)

CLASSES & PARTIES

®STEAM Classes · Camps · Birthday Parties using Lego  bricks

610.202.3111 KoP.Snapology.com
®

Lego  is a registered tradmark of The LEGO Company, which is not affiliated with these programs.

Fun, popular themes your kids
will love!  But shhh, don’t tell

them it’s educational!
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PARTICIPANTS SOUGHT
FOR STUDY

SEWER AUTHORITY NEWS

Researchers at Temple University 
are looking for families who drink 
water from a private well for a paid 
study. 

They are interested in keeping 
children safe from illnesses that 
can be spread by drinking water 
from private wells. Families can 
participate from home. 

Families will receive a free whole-
home UV water treatment system 
(value of device + installation = 
$1,000). To be part of this NIH-
funded study, families must have a 
child three years old or younger 
and live in select Pennsylvania 
counties. 

For more information, visit their 
website at www.wettrial.org,
call them at
(215)204-5124, or email them at 
wettrial@temple.edu

Retirement Announcement
The Lower Providence Sewer Authority Board 
Members would like to congratulate Keith Hadley 
on his retirement from the Sewer Authority.  Mr. 
Hadley served as Field Maintenance Technician 
for Lower Providence Township Sewer Authority 
for over 30 years from October 15, 1991 to June 
24, 2022.  Keith was a not only a valuable asset 
to the Authority but was always diligent, friendly, 
helpful, and responsive.

We wish Keith our sincere and grateful 
appreciation for his commitment and dedicated 
service, and we offer him and his wife Lynne our 
best wishes for continued success, happiness, 
and good health in the years to come.

What's The Difference Between 
Sanitary Sewers And Storm 
Sewers?
SANITARY SEWER:  Sanitary sewer systems carry 
sewage from bathrooms, sinks, kitchens, and 
other plumbing components through 
underground pipes to a wastewater treatment 
plant where it is filtered, treated and discharged.  
Please notify the Sewer Authority immediately if 
you see that the lid is raised or it is overflowing.  
It is illegal to tie your sump pump, floor drains, 
gutters and down spouts into the sanitary sewer 
system.  Please contact the Sewer Authority if 
any of these are items are connected at your 
home so we can help you correct the problem.

STORM SEWER:  A storm drain is a system 
designed for the purpose of carrying rainwater or 
melting snow. They can often be found built into 
roadside curbs, alleys, or basements floors. 
Storm drains often carry rainwater and melted 
snow through an underground system that ends 
up in nearby rivers, creeks, or the ocean.  Any 
problems or concerns regarding them should be 
directed to the Township Public  Works 
Department. 

Sanitary Sewer Line
Replacement Work
The most recent Sewer Authority project 
that was done on the following streets 
has proven to be very successful in 
removing I/I* from the Sanitary Sewer 
System.

Amy, Alexandra and Jennifer Lane (all)

Section of Second Street from Hillside 
Avenue to dead end

Section of Walker Lane from East 
Mount Kirk to Church Road including 
Jamestown & Roanoke Circle,and 
section of Walker Lane from Church 
Road halfway to dead end

Summit Avenue (all)

Section of Sunnyside Avenue from 
Second Street (paper road) to 
intersection of Farmhouse Drive

The next project will start by the end of 
September 2022, which will include the 
following streets:  

Right of way from Second Street 
through the woods to West Mount 
Kirk Avenue

Farmhouse Road from Sunnyside 
Avenue to dead end

From cul-de-sac of Regency Drive 
through right of way behind houses 
crossing Midland Avenue

Right of way behind houses off Linnet 
Road

*Inflow and infiltration
(I/I) is clear water that enters the sewer 
system from a variety of sources.

Inflow is water that that is entering the 
system through downspouts, floor 
drains and sump pumps.

Infiltration occurs when groundwater 
seeps into sewer pipes through cracks, 
leaky pipe joints and/or deteriorated 
manholes which may cause sewage 
volumes to exceed design capacity.

Other Information: 
LATE FEE: If payment is not received by 
LPTSA by the due date printed on the 
sewer bill, a 10% penalty is added on the 
current amount due only. The aggregate 
amount thereof shall bear interest from 
the penalty date at the rate of .5 % per 
month (1.5% quarterly).  Failure to 
receive your bill does not relieve you of 
your obligation to pay, nor waive 
customer of paying penalty.

DELINQUENCY:  Delinquent sewer bills 
will result in water shut off and/or 
property liens.  Water turn off/on and 
property liens will result in additional 
fees charged to your account.

PAPERLESS BILLING:  Get your bill 
sooner! Sign up toreceive your monthly 
sewer bill by email.  If you haven't 
already signed up go to 

http://www.lowerprovidence.org/sewer.
htm to complete the form. Past due 
and/or shut off notices will not be 
emailed. They will be mailed to you in 
paper form. Emailed bill(s) will come 
from “sewerbill@lptsa.org”.

REMINDER: Please do not flush masks, 
gloves or wipes into the sanitary sewer 
system. This can cause the pumps to 
clog and damage to equipment at our 
pumping stations. Also, please don't 
flush disinfecting wipes down the toilet.

The Sewer Authority wants our 
customers to know that our employees 
are always available during regular 
business hours by calling 610-539-6161 
to address emergency situations. After 
hours emergencies, please call
1-888-831-7818.  

If you should have a backup in your 
outside line, contact us so that we can 
verify that it is not being caused by a 
blockage in our main line before you 
call your plumber.
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15 Offices in PA and NJ
including King of Prussia,

Havertown and Paoli
1-800-385-PHSC(7472)

www.Hand2ShoulderCenter.com

Over 9,000 Homes see these ads!
Call 610-265-6277 to advertise your business or organization.

 

ATTORNEYS & COUNSELORS AT LAW

Proudly Owned and operated by the
Keyser Family in Collegeville Since 1956.

Celebrating 66 Years in our community!

Please visit us on the Web at
KeyserMillerFord.com

Or in person at
8 East Main Street

Collegeville, PA
610-489-9366

Servicing all of your automotive
needs with Sales and Service
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STORMWATER MANAGEMENT

LOOK WHAT'S NEW!

We're excited for the 
newest additions to 
Eagleville and Eskie 
Parks!  Our new water 
fountains have some 
great features. There's 
an area to refill water 
bottles and a pet 
station for all our 
four-legged park 
visitors!

Plant trees. Fall is a perfect time for planting trees and shrubs. Be sure to plant species native to PA.

Prune your trees, shrubs and perennials. Fall is the best time to prune trees and other plants in your yard.
Pruning allows them to jump-start their growth and utilize more stormwater.

Clear leaves and debris from gutters. After cleaning you gutters, install a rain barrel at the end of your downspout
to reduce the amount of stormwater running off of your property.

Keep storm drains near your property clear of trash and debris. Since they flow directly into local waterways,
it is important that only water enters storm drains.

Plant trees. Fall is a perfect time for planting trees and shrubs. Be sure to plant species native to PA.

Prune your trees, shrubs and perennials. Fall is the best time to prune trees and other plants in your yard.
Pruning allows them to jump-start their growth and utilize more stormwater.

Clear leaves and debris from gutters. After cleaning you gutters, install a rain barrel at the end of your downspout
to reduce the amount of stormwater running off of your property.

Keep storm drains near your property clear of trash and debris. Since they flow directly into local waterways,
it is important that only water enters storm drains.

Plant trees. Fall is a perfect time for planting trees and shrubs. Be sure to plant species native to PA.

Prune your trees, shrubs and perennials. Fall is the best time to prune trees and other plants in your yard.
Pruning allows them to jump-start their growth and utilize more stormwater.

Clear leaves and debris from gutters. After cleaning you gutters, install a rain barrel at the end of your downspout
to reduce the amount of stormwater running off of your property.

Keep storm drains near your property clear of trash and debris. Since they flow directly into local waterways,
it is important that only water enters storm drains.

Conserving Water this Fall
What you can do to manage stormwater

on you property this season:

Conserving Water this Fall
What you can do to manage stormwater

on you property this season:

Conserving Water this Fall
What you can do to manage stormwater

on you property this season:
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Bacchi Funeral Home & Crematory, Ltd.
805 DeKalb Street (Route 202) • Bridgeport, PA 19405

(610) 272-1941  •  Fax (610) 278-6683
www.bacchifh.com

Heather M. Hughes, Supervisor

Szpindor-Meyers Funeral Home, P.C.
101 North Park Avenue • Trooper, PA 19403

(610) 539-8010  •  Fax (610) 635-0284
www.meyersfh.com

James T. Meyers, Supervisor

a BIG PROBLEM!Small steps can help reduce

Reduce Plastic Waste
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LEGISLATOR NEWS
Dear Neighbors:

I hope you and your families had a 
wonderful Summer! It has been a busy 
year in SD44 and in Harrisburg and I 
wanted to update you on some of the 
issues that I have been working on.

In early July, the General Assembly enacted 
a $45.2 billion state budget for 2022-23. 
The budget negotiations dragged on for 
more than a week past our June 30 
deadline and unfortunately the influence 
of special interests again overpowered the 
needs of Pennsylvanians. There were, 
however, some positive components of the 
final budget, including an increase in basic 
education funding for school districts 
across SD44  $7.8 million for Methacton 
School District, 9% more than last year. The 
budget included a $1.8 billion increase in 
overall education funding, but without any 
regulation or reform, for-profit schools will 
continue to drain the budgets of our public 
schools. Our public schools educate 9 out 
of every 10 Pennsylvania students and we 
need to continue to fight to ensure that 
educators and staff have the resources 
they need to create an environment where 
every child can succeed.

I was excited that my legislation to increase 
the minimum daily pay for members of the 
Pennsylvania National Guard was signed 
into law as part of the 2022-23 state 
budget! The language of my SB1286 was 
included as part of the larger Fiscal Code 
bill and it increases the minimum daily 
special state duty and state active duty pay 
rate for members of the National Guard 
from $100 per day rate to $180 per day. 
This was a small but important measure in 
our budget and I am grateful for the 
support of my colleagues who helped 
ensure its inclusion in our budget 
negotiations.

I am also continuing to work to protect the 
retirement security of our teachers as a 
member of the PSERS Board of Trustees. 
Earlier this Spring, Commonwealth Court 
sided with transparency in government and 
unanimously overruled the baseless 
preliminary objections filed by PSERS in my 

lawsuit to rightly access records and 
documents related to my duties as a Board 
member. Pennsylvania's current and retired 
public school employees deserve informed 
representation on the Board of Trustees 
and we should not continue to vote on 
hundreds of millions of dollars of 
investment proposals without full access to 
records, documents and research.

SAVE THE DATE: My team and I are excited 
to host our annual Veterans Expo for all 
veterans in SD44 on Friday, September 30 
from 11 a.m. to 2 p.m. in Hall D of the 
Greater Philadelphia Expo Center in Oaks. 
This is a great opportunity for veterans of 
all ages to interact with dozens of local and 
statewide veterans'organizations and 
service providers to ensure they are 
accessing the services and benefits 
available to them. Interested veterans
must register to attend at 
SenatorMuth.com/VetExpo or by calling 
610-792-2137.

I look forward to getting back to session 
this Fall to continue to fight for a people-
centered government and to work to 

address the challenges and priorities of all 
residents of SD44. If you ever have any 
questions or concerns, please reach out to 
my office at senatormuth@pasenate.com 
or by calling 610-792-2137.

In service,

Katie Muth
State Senator
44th Senatorial District

For help with state government-related issues and more information on upcoming events, 
visit https://www.pahouse.com/Webster/

Fraud Sleuth & Veteran ID event
Wednesday, September 28, 2022
Partnering with the
Montgomery County Recorder of Deeds
District Office / 35 Evansburg Rd. 
Collegeville, PA 19426

Watershed Policy Hearing
Monday, October 3, 2022
Check website for details

Veterans Breakfast
Partnering with the VFW
Check website for details

Save the Date:
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224 West Main Street
Trappe, PA 19426

610-489-7900
Maureen R. Ruggiero,

Supervisor
www.msrfh.com

Family Owned and Operated for Nine Generations
Celebrating 130 Years of Service

Where Your Loved One Never Leaves Our Care

Hardwood   Vinyl   Tile   Carpet   Laminate

900 DEKALB ST.,
BRIDGEPORT, PA 19405

B: 610-272-6293
F: 610-278-6826

E: VALLEYFORGERUG@GMAIL.COM
W: WWW.VALLEYFORGERUG.COM

A Proud
Lower Providence

Family
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PARKS & RECREATION DEPARTMENT

Department of
Parks & Recreation

100 Parklane Drive
Eagleville, PA  19403

610-635-3543 
www.lptrec.com

PARKS & RECREATION
BOARD MEMBERS
Amy Johnston-Smith, Chair
Beth Ann Mazza, Vice Chair
Jean Akers
Michelle Brown
Erin DiPaolo
Ray Lotfi
Stephanie Padula
Parmesh Sivakumar - Student Rep. (V)

Riley McDonald - Student Rep. (V)

Sameeksha Panda - Student Rep. (Alt.)

The Lower Providence Township Parks 
and Recreation Department strives to 
provide professional and diverse 
program services to the community.

Our mission is based on a passion of 
enriching the lives of our residents 
through recreation, cultivating natural 
beauty, and maintaining safe and 
clean parks.

We foster the development, the 
promotion, and the administration of 
recreational activities and services that 
enhance the quality of life for all our 
residents.

PARKS & RECREATION
OFFICE STAFF
Jane C. Delaney

Parks & Recreation Director
Karen M. Hegedus

Recreation Superintendent
Karen L. Barron

Administrative Assistant

9/11 Memorial Ceremony
Community Yard Sale
Yoga in the Park
Young Rembrandt's Creative Drawing

Firebirds Theatre workshops
Medicare Update Seminar
Babysitting Course
AND MUCH MORE!

To get started, please visit the website and create an account with all your household 
information. The data provided — emergency contacts, medical information, etc. — will help us 
better serve you. This information will also be automatically placed into your registration forms.

CHECK OUT THE WEBSITE FOR LOWER PROVIDENCE TOWNSHIP
PARKS AND RECREATION PROGRAMS!   WWW.LPTREC.COM

2022 LPTRec Fall Recreation 
schedule is now on 
www.lptrec.com so check 
out all the fun and exciting 
recreation programs and 
special events for everyone!

You Snooze…You Lose!  Nothing 
cancels a good class quicker than 
waiting until the last minute to 
register.  If there are not enough 
registrations by a week before, 
the program will be cancelled!
No walk-ins accepted at program 
site, so please register early!

Memorial trees, benches and Walk of Honor brick pavers 
are welcomed donations at sites within the Lower 
Providence Township Parks system and are special ways 
to honor the memory of a loved one.

If you or your family enjoy a park and wish to place a 
lasting memorial to a family member, friend or pet 
consider donating a tree or bench.  Memorial brick pavers 
are added to the Walk of Honor in front of the Township's 
Veterans' Memorial located at the Administration 
Building.

Memorial gift forms are available at the Administration 
Building or on-line at the Parks & Recreation website 
www.lptrec.com.

The Township must approve any wording that will appear 
on any plaques and/or bricks.  Once the form is received 
by the Parks and Recreation Department, we will contact 
you to confirm your donation.

If you have any questions or would like more information 
about the memorial donation programs, contact
Jane Delaney, Director of Parks and Recreation at
610-635-3543 or jdelaney@lowerprovidence.org.

SPECIAL WAYS TO REMEMBER LOVED ONES

HOMETOWN HEROES BANNER PROGRAM

Consider tree, bench, or brick donations

Lower Providence Township 
Parks and Recreation 
Department continues to 
offer the Hometown Heroes 
Banner Program, a tribute 
created for the community to 
recognize and honor those 
who are serving or have 
served our country in the 
United States Armed Forces.

To participate, complete a 
Hometown Hero Form and 
submit the form along with a 

photograph of the hero in 
uniform and payment of 
$130.00 for each banner, 
payable to Hometown 
Heroes. Forms are available 
at the Township Building.

Please mail payment, form & 
photo to:

Anne Henning Scheuring                                                                                            
225 South Line Street
Lansdale, PA 19446 or email 
to: heroes@verizon.net

If you have questions,
please call 215-855-1743.
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PARKS & RECREATION DEPARTMENT

Keep up to date with all the fun things going on in the
Lower Providence community!

Follow Lower Providence Township on Facebook, Instagram & Twitter 
@LowerProvTwp to get the latest on Township news and happenings!

LIKE LOWER PROVIDENCE TOWNSHIP
ON FACEBOOK, INSTAGRAM & TWITTER!

Lower Providence Township Department of 
Parks and Recreation offers discount tickets to 
the “Movie Tavern” & “Regal Entertainment 
Group” theatres in our area.  These ticket 
vouchers may be purchased at the Township 
Building, Monday - Friday, between the hours 
of 8:00 am and 4:00 pm. Cash and most major 
credit cards are accepted to purchase tickets.  
No personal checks, refunds or exchanges.

Movie Tavern Tickets are $8.50
Regal Entertainment Group tickets are $10.00 **
**Participating Regal Entertainment Group theatres include United Artists,
Regal Cinemas & Edwards Theatres.

DISCOUNT MOVIE TICKETS

SKI/SNOWBOARDING LIFT TICKETS:

2022 Lower Providence

Township Fall Community 

Special Events

Come join the fun at the
th34  Annual Community Fall Festival

on Saturday, October 1, 2022
Lower Providence Township's Fall Festival is a popular
family-oriented community event.  This year some of the
feature's happenings will include a pumpkin patch, food vendors, 
music, inflatables, hayrides, pony rides, a business courtyard,
crafters and more!

Consider being part of this wonderful community event.
Spaces are limited so get your registration in early!

Participation Levels:
Business Courtyard..........................................$115.00
Food Vendors .................................................$150.00
Vendors/Crafters...............................................$60.00
Non-Profit/Tax Exempt Organizations................$30.00

To register go to the Lower Providence Township website: 
www.lptrec.com

Lower Providence Township offers cool savings on discount ski 
tickets!  These ski lift tickets may be purchased at the Township 
Building, Monday - Friday, between the hours of 8:00 am and 
4:00 pm.  Cash and credit cards are accepted to purchase tickets.  
No personal checks, refunds or exchanges.  Tickets will be available 
mid-December 2022 through March 2023.  Call ahead to confirm 
availability.

Ski Areas Include:

& MORE

Bear Creek
Big Boulder/Jack Frost
Blue Mountain
Shawnee Mountain

th34  Annual Community Fall Festival
Saturday, October 1, 2022
11:00 am - 4:00pm
Eagleville Park

ndRain Date: Sunday, October 2

thCome join us at the 34  Annual
Community Fall Festival
at Eagleville Park.
This is a popular fun filled family-oriented community event.
It features hayrides, pony rides, inflatables, music, food vendors, 
crafters, business courtyard, truck & vehicle area, pumpkin patch
and much more fun! 

rd3  Annual Truck or Treat
Saturday, October 22, 2022
2:00 pm - 3:30 pm
Eagleville Park
 - Bus Parking Lot Area

rdRain Date: Sunday, October 23  

Fall Community Wide Yard Sale
Saturday, September 24, 2022
8:00 am - 2:00 pm

th14  Annual Community Tree Lighting
Friday, December 2, 2022
6:30 pm - 9:00 pm
Eagleville Park

Decorated cars, costumes, candy…
and lots of fun! The cost for being
a trunker is $15. Please register at
www.lptrec.com to secure your
spot as a trunker! This gets you a
parking space and a chance to win 1 of 3 prizes. Trunkers are 
responsible for providing their treats (NO handmade or perishable 
or novelty items. Pre-packaged treats only).

We believe that one man's 
trash is another man's treasure! 
What a great way to locate 
inexpensive items, clothing, 
jewelry, toys, games and more.

Register your home yard sale 
with us to receive a spot on our 
township-wide list and a sign to 
post near your home. 

Join us for the 14th Annual Community Tree 
Lighting and Winter Wonderland. Activities 
begin at 6:30 pm with Santa arriving at 7:00 
pm. Enjoy the songs of the season by the 
Arcola Select Chorus, hot chocolate and 
cookies provided by the LP Optimist Club,  
Character Meet & Greet and more!

CALLING ALL LOCAL BUSINESSES!
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ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS!

VIEW PUBLICATIONS AT WWW.ISSUU.COM/TOWNSHIPNEWSLETTERS/STACKS

Advertise In The Communities Of Your Choice

For pricing & distributions call 610-265-6277
Edward13.FranklinMaps@yahoo.com ¦ FranklinMaps@aol.com
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We had another EXCITING 2022
Summer Camp Season!

We had another EXCITING 2022
Summer Camp Season!

We had another EXCITING 2022
Summer Camp Season!

The Lower Providence Township's 
Parks and Recreation Department 
wrapped up another successful 
summer camp season! Our Lil' 
Perks, Camp Perky, and Perkiomy 
Trailblazers camps were full and 
enjoyed by all! 

The campers had fun on field trips 
to the Philadelphia Zoo, Marsh 
Creek State Park pool, the Franklin 

Institute and Adventure 
Aquarium. Throughout the 
summer, they enjoyed theme 
days, special guest speakers and 
a wide variety of special events  
including nature scavenger 
hunts, color wars and 
Everybody's Birthday Day! 
Thanks to our camp supervisors 
and counselors for another 
outstanding job!

If you'd like more information on 
the 2023 Summer Camps program 
or Summer Camp staff job 
opportunities, contact the Parks 
and Recreation Department,
610-635-3543. The 2023 Summer 
Camp Information Guide, activity 
calendars and job applications will 
be available after the first of the 
year.
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ONE MONTH FREE (8 CLASSES) 1 PERSON PER FAMILY

+ FREE UNIFORM + FREE PRIVATE LESSON

ALL FREE
AUDUBON VILLAGE SHOPPING CTR. AUDUBON

(610) 676-0691
WWW.VAUGHNSDOJANG.COM
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